










    ITEM 6
REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

TO THE

ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

26TH NOVEMBER, 2002

UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN REVIEW

1.
Purpose of Report

To advise the Committee on the proposed arrangements for consultation on the Unitary Development Plan (UDP) for Salford.

2.
Detail

Following consultations on Area Plans earlier in the Year, the City Council is now in the process of preparing a Draft Unitary Development Plan for the whole City.  The UDP is a statutory land use plan that will guide development and improvement activity in the City over the period to 2011, and in the process it will allocate sites for housing, employment and other forms of development.


There is a statutory requirement to consult publicly on the Draft Plan for a six week period and this consultation period will commence in mid February; and there is an opportunity for those Community Committees that want them, for presentations on the UDP Review process to be made by Planning Officers during January or early February.  These presentations would enable Community Committees to be made aware of the Plan’s contents, and the possible implications for their area, before the formal consultation period commences.  These presentations could form an item at a regular Community Committee meeting, or the basis of a special meeting of the Committee, if so desired.


Should Community Committees wish to make formal representations in respect of the Draft Plan, representatives of the Development Services Directorate would be available at these presentations, to help complete the necessary forms, or give advice on how such representations should be made.  Any representations received will be taken into account, and a revised Plan published for further consultation later in the year.

3.
Recommendation

The Committee are requested to consider whether they would wish to receive a presentation on the UDP as part of their next scheduled meeting, to be held on Tuesday, 28th January, 2003, or arrange an additional meeting in January, 2003, for this purpose.






ALAN EASTWOOD






HEAD OF LAW AND ADMINISTRATION
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Swinton, M27 5DA.
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